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SUBJECT:	Debenture Interest Rates


Modified Notification Procedures








This Mortgagee Letter announces the Department's modified procedure for notifying mortgagees of debenture interest rates semiannually.





Effective with the date of this mortgagee letter, the Department will cease issuing a separate mortgagee letter semiannually announcing the new debenture interest rates.  The latest Mortgagee Letter on debenture interest is Mortgagee Letter 2001-03, dated January 16, 2001.  The Department will continue to publish semi-annually the debenture interest rate for the next six-month period in the Federal Register.





Concurrently with the publication in the Federal Register, the Department will update the list of debenture interest rates on our Internet site at:





http://www.hud.gov/offices/hsg/comp/debnrate.cfm (Debenture Rate page)





Links to this page are available at:





http://www.hud.gov/groups/lenders.cfm (Single Family lender page)





http://www.hud.gov/offices/hsg/keywords.cfm (Housing's "keywords" list)





The Debenture Interest page lists rates since 1980.  Debenture interest rates in effect prior to 1980 are available in the FHA Single Family Insurance Claims Handbook 4330.4, Revision 1, Appendix 4.
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	If you have any further questions, please call the National Servicing Center in Oklahoma at 


(888) 297-8685.














						Sean G. Cassidy


						General Deputy Assistant Secretary for Housing-


							  Deputy Federal Housing Commissioner








